The Town of Jump River regular board meeting was called to order at 7pm on April 14th. Board members present were Myron, Gary, Patti, Karen and Denise.

Agenda was approved by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Secretaries' report was read and approved by Patti with a 2nd by Gary.

Treasurers' report beginning balance \$76,935.16 with deposits of \$42.98 and bills of \$6493.22 leaving an ending balance of \$61,484.92.

Approved and paid bills

Supervisors report

Renee Blair from Rural Mutual insurance will try to be at our next meeting to go over our insurance policies and talk about equipment at the fire department. Since our last meeting it was decided that due to Covid 19 we will limit the number of people attending our meeting. Renee will be at our July meeting to go over our policies and she will meet with Lindy Siemek and any other firemen on June 10th at 10am at the fire hall.

Road Work-NA

Correspondence-went through

Old Business

- Ball Diamond-we will know more after next week's county board meeting if we will receive the funds. We will be attending the Town of McKinley meeting on May 11th after our board meeting to discuss funds and the next plan of action as we have received money from the county to proceed further with the Ball Diamond repairs. A committee of community members will be put together to proceed with this project.
- 2. State Trust fund Application-the preliminary application has been sent in and we will have the final application at the next board meeting for members to sign.
- 3. Gravel and Grading Bids-We received one bid from John S Olynick. Gary made a motion to accept the bid from Olynicks for gravel and grading. With a 2nd by Patti.
- 4. Buckhorn-There will be a meeting held with the Engineer in the next few weeks to go over start dates and a plan of action. This meeting was held on May 6th.

New Business

- 1. Annual meeting-we will proceed with the annual meeting as normal it will be April 21st at 7pm.
- 2. Road Tour- we will have each supervisor travel the roads and pick out spots that they feel need to have some attention this year. They will then bring back their findings to the board so that we can put together a plan of action.
- 3. Ditch Mowing-We have been informed that Wellners will no longer be doing ditch mowing and brushing. It has been decided to put this out on bids. Denise will place ads in the Thorp shopper and also the Rusk county shopper.

Next meeting was set for May 11th.